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Upcoming Club Meeting 

Sunday, October 17th  10:00 a.m. 

American Legion Hall, 22 Elm Street, Gardner, MA  

Theme:  Items with leaves and new finds 

Clockwise:  NW Grape and Cable Fruit bowl in Ice Green, Dugan Wishbone and Spades Tri-Corner Bowl in Purple, Dugan Dahlia Covered 

Butter Dish in Marigold, Fenton Blackberry Spray JIP Hat w/ two rows of berries in red, and Imperial Zippered Heart Sauce in Purple. 
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Presidents Corner 

Heja/Hello NECGA members, 
 

The August meeting took place at a new location, The American Legion Hall in Gardner, 
Massachusetts and there was a good turnout.  We will be returning there for the October and  
December meeting.  Thank you Dave Noyes for your assistance is finding and coordinating 
the space for the club. 

It is hard to believe that with all of the waiting each one of us has done since September 2019 
that we  were able to finally have a convention.  I feel we had a super convention and auction—something 
that we long have waited for.   Thank you very much Gary Sullivan for presenting the first seminar on 
“Why We Need to Understand Prices “and Bo and Randy Jones for their wonderful banquet presentation 
on Millersburg Glass.   Also to the Matthew Wroda Auction Services team of Jim, Laurie and Matt for 
coordinating, setting up and selling the special glass from the collections of the Hallman’s and Port’s.   The 
club was treated to amazing glass not normally brought up to New England.   A special thanks to Linda 
Hallman and the Ports family for allowing your glass to be sold  at this years NECGA Convention Auction. 

I must admit that as the months, weeks and days drew close to convention time, I was nervous that 
something would go wrong or stop us. What a sigh of relief Saturday night after convention and auction 
concluded that I felt at ease. Maybe it was the martini.  The whole pandemic has provided headaches to 
other club’s and I didn’t want that to happen to NECGA.  The planets, stars and moon were aligned in our 
favor. 

We were the only event in the DoubleTree by Hilton Hotel and basically had free reign of the hotel spaces.  
There was much activity in the member displays & glass sales room with all tables available sold.  As we 
get scattered throughoput the seven floors of the hotel, this special room allows those with displays and/
or selling not feel isolated sitting in a room all day waiting for people to walk in.   

There was a short business meeting after the educational seminar on Friday.  Two board members’, 
Harold March and Bob Preseau, term was up.  Harold and Bob accepted renomination and were re-
elected by acclimation as there were no other nominations.  Also, a quick discussion was had about the 
2022 Spring Fling and 2022 Convention. 

As it is now fall and winter approaches, it will be a good time to sit back, get those pumpkin spice coffees 
and enjoy the Carnival Glass that you have in your collections.  Maybe you will recall special memories 
about each piece you admire.  Gary and I will not be travelling the rest of the year as our convention was 
the last to attend for 2021.  We travelled to HOACGA Lite in Iowa, Keystone in Pennsylvania, ACGA in Ohio 
and ICGA in Indiana.  Of course, if something amazing pops up and catches the eye, plans change. 

I look forward to the future of our club with it’s meetings and events.  I have a feeling that 2022 will be 
spectacular.  There is much to think about. 

 

Best regards, 

Steve 



 3 

From:  Sunday, August 8th meeting. 

Present at the meeting: Kris and Don, Gary & Steve, Dave & Sue, Ben, Chase Marquis and Norm. 
Show & Tell took place at 10:00 a.m. and the meeting began at 10:40 a.m.  

Old business:  

1. Last club meeting minutes/report from August 8th. Norm made a motion, seconded by Dave. 
All were in favor.  

2. Treasury Report: Norm made a motion to accept the report and it was seconded by Dave. All were in favor. 
 

New Business/2021 Convention Update: 

1. Estimated 35 meals have been ordered. 46 room nights have been reserved. We did not make our quota for 
either. 

2. Robin volunteered to do the 50/50 board. 

3. Seminars are all set.  

4. 8 pizzas will be ordered for Thursday Pizza Night. 

5. Steve reported that we still don’t have a signed contract as of today. 

6. Regarding room display prizes:  1st prize would be $50.00 and second prize would receive $25.00. Motion was 
made by Gary and seconded by Dave. All were in favor 

7. Board of Directors nominations will be accepted at the convention meeting as Harold and Bob’s terms were 
ending.  

 

Our Meeting adjourned at 11:20 a.m.    Next Meeting:  Sun, October 17th at 10 a.m. 
Theme: “Leaf” patterns and New Finds    Location:  American Legion Hall, Gardner, MA 
 
Saturday Convention Meeting:  
 
1. Nominations were accepted and Bob & Harold’s names were once again re-nominated. There were no other 

nominations so they both were re-elected to the board. 
2. Thoughts were presented about the Spring Fling. Should we change our location? We all agreed that we do get 

a good deal at the Hampton Inn in Wells, Maine. The meeting room is free and the location is well liked. We still 
may look into other areas. 

3. We also raised the idea of possibly moving the Convention to other areas., i.e. Great Barrington, etc. Steve will 
ask Robin, if she can, to look at some other hotels. It isn’t easy to find hotels with banquet facilities/hospitality 
room, etc. with a reasonable room rate. We’ve been spoiled with Leominster all these years and they know 
exactly what we need. This will be something to figure out in the coming months. Stay tuned. 

 
 

Secretary  Report 
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Treasurer’s Report 
Below are two NECGA Treasurer’s Reports.  The first on the left shows YTD 2021.  On the right is current 2021 Convention activity. 

To pay with Paypal: 

Paypal payments are accepted from anywhere in the world, but the cost is $18 /mailed or $15/emailed and must be in United 
States dollars. To pay with Paypal, go to the Paypal website and send payment to newenglandcarnivalglass@gmail.com. You 
must include all of your contact information, including name, mailing address and email email address with your payment (in 
the memo section is fine). 

New England Carnival Glass Association Membership Application 

Dues: $ 18.00 per year per household if mailed; $15.00 per year if emailed. (Membership renewal is due on your anniversary date) 

Name   

Address   

City              State           Zip Code                             

Telephone #  -  Email address:                                                                    

Send application form and dues (U.S. funds) to: 
Gary Sullivan,671 Ridge Road, Wethersfield, CT 06109 
Membership includes, bi-monthly meetings, bulletins and all functions and outings. If you would like the bulletin emailed to you (vs. 
mail), please let us know on this form. 

Make checks payable to N.E.C.G.A.                                          Email __________ Mail __________________ 

mailto:newenglandcarnivalglass@gmail.com


 5 

Show and Tell: 

Sunday August 8 - Theme  Patterns starting with X, Y, Z and New Finds 

Chase Marquis shows his recent acquisition of a White 

Peacock at the Fountain punch set made by Northwood. 

It was quickly established there are few Carnival Glass patterns that start with the 

letter X or Y that any of us possessed.   There  is one “X” pattern listed in Hooked 

on Carnival, three “Y” patterns and ten “Z” patterns.  Luckily a club member did 

bring in two “Z” patterns and the rest of the glass shared were new finds. 

Right: Laurel Wreath/Lager 

Kranz Covered Sugar in 

Marigold made by Eda. 

Below:  Ben Perez presents 

his Imperial Grape Plate in 

Marigold.  The plate is 9” in 

diameter. 

Below:  Kris Dorais 

shares her Imperial 

Grape Ruffled Bowl 

in Purple to club 

members. 

Double Diamonds Covered Powder Jar in 

Marigold made by Inwald. 

Right: Fine Rib Footed 

Round Top vase in Marigold 

by Fenton. 
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Measuring Cup in 

Lavender by unknown 

maker. 

Dave Noyes discusses 

his contemporary 

Diamond and Rib JIP 

vase in Dark Marigold 

made by Fenton seen 

below. 

Millersburg Peacock 

sauce in Blue.  No Bee 

or Beads. 

Gary Sullivan presents three sizes 

of Zipper Loop lamps in Marigold 

made by Imperial.  There are 11 

sizes in total. 

Question Marks compote  

by Dugan in Marigold. 

Drapery Variant Decanter 

made by Inwald in Marigold. 
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Matthew Wroda Auction Services provided the Hallman and Ports collection that consisted of many fine 

examples of Millersburg, Imperial, Dugan and Fenton.  There also were pieces of Eda and Australian glass. 

Thank you Jim, Matthew and Laurie for all your hard work in making this years auction a success.  The club 

was over the moon with the beauty of the glass.  

2021 Convention: 

This years’ convention and auction were a huge success.  It was a wonderful time to reconnect with those 

that we hadn’t seen since our last convention in 2019. Here are some highlights: 

Contemporary and Fenton Glass 

sold Thursday afternoon. 

The Road Warrior, Gary 

Lickver, and Doug Siska. 

1 2 3

4There were four amazing entries for Room Displays. A big thank you 

to the participants for their creativeness. 

1) First Place:  ”Carnival Glass Imitating Art” - Doug & Sue Siska 

2) Second Place:  ”Wreath of Roses” - Bob Preseau 

3) “Fruits and Flowers” - Val and Jim Stangel 

4) “Ground Top Vases by Fenton” - Gary Sullivan & Steve Lindquist 
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Lynne March, Anna Ketola, Harold March and Bruce 

Reinikainen catching  up since 2019.   

President Steve using his power 

tool (zzzippp, zippppp) to take 

down the risers. 

Dave Noyes, Kris & Don Dorais and Sue 

Menard  looking happy after the banquet 

mini-auction. 

Val and her guys. 

Susan & Gregg Oswald talking with 

Gary Sullivan over some Carnival 

Glass sales. 

Val Stangel and Chase 

Marquis looking happy to be 

at the convention. 

Jerry Garrow looking over Paul & 

Yvette Berube’s glass for sale in 

the Club Room. 
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Lynne March, Harold March, Don Dorais, Kris 

Dorais, Chase Marquis and Bob Preseau. 

Jerry Garrow, Greg Dilian, Debbie Eberle and 

Ed Koron. 

Sue Siska, Doug Siska, Norm Spicer, Majorie 

Layman, Val Phillips-Stangel and Jim Stangel. 

Randy Jones, Bo Jones, Laurie Wroda, Matthew 

Wroda and Jim Wroda. 

Susan Oswald, Gregg Oswald, Greg Benoit, Deb 

Benoit, Sue Menard and Dave Noyes. 

Paul Berube, Yvette Berube, John Rowe, Vickie 

Rowe and Gary Sullivan. 
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Seminar and Banquet Presentations 

Gary Sullivan 

Bo and Randy Jones 

Friday morning, Gary Sullivan 

provided an educational seminar on 

doing your research to find pricing 

information on Carnival Glass so you 

will be knowledgeable and prepared 

for purchases. Don’t be fooled by 

Ebay sellers. 

Gary showcased some vintage 

and contemporary Carnival 

Glass to match the examples of 

glass being sold online or sold 

at auction in his presentation. 

Bo and Randy Jones, the 

Banquet presenters, 

shared 50 pieces of 

Millersburg Glass from 

their personal collection.  

There were many rarities that we have 

not had the opportunity to see in 

person.  Needless to say we were 

practically drooling to see them up 

close.  Randy shared stories of how he 

came to acquire some pieces—one was 

found under a kitchen sink covered in 

grime. 

Thank you Gary, Bo and Randy for making the 2021 convention a complete success! 
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Banquet Presentation Glass (continued) 

Club Fundraisers 
A special  thanks to Robin  Brown for designing and supplying the 50-50 

board for the club.  Unfortunately she was not able to join us this year, 

however through her effort, the board was sold out and the lucky winner 

was Faith Wroda.  In turn, Faith donated her winnings to the Golden 

Bond Rescue Organization. 

Also, the club had a very successful min-auction after the banquet 

presentation.  Where else can you win a platter of brownies for $200?  

Thank you Matthew Wroda for being the auctioneer. 

AND THAT’S A WRAP.  See 

you next year!!! 
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Please check with any club or auctioneer website prior to making definite travel plans 

2021 and 2022 Carnival Glass Conventions and Auctions 

October 21-23 Mid-Atlantic Carnival Glass Club; Burns Auction Services – Ramada Plaza Hotel,  
1718 Underpass Way (Exit 5A, I-81), Hagerstown, MD. Reservations: (301) 797-2500 

October 27-30 Great Lakes Carnival Glass Club; Matthew Wroda Auction Services; Lansing Ramada Convention 
Center, 7501 W. Saginaw Highway, Lansing, MI. Reservations: (517) 627-3211. www.greatlakescgc.com. 

February 9-12 Tampa Bay Carnival Glass Club Convention; Burns Auction Service;  PG Waterfront Hotel and Suites, 
300 Retta Esplanade, Punta Gorda, Florida 33950, (941) 639-1165  https://
www.tampabaycarnivalglass.com/convention/  

March 16-19 Texas Carnival Glass Club Convention; Seeck Auctions; Sonesta Dallas Suites Park Central; https://
texascarnivalglass.org/convention  

April 28-30 Heart of America Carnival Glass Association Convention: Seeck Auctions, Embassy Suites Hotels, 
7640 NW Tiffany Springs Parkway, Kansas City, MO 64153, (816) 891 7788 https://www.hoacga.com/  

May 11-14 Keystone Carnival Glass Club Convention, Matthew Wroda Auction Services, Holiday Inn, Grantville, 
PA 

September 8-10 New England Carnival Glass Association Convention 

NECGA Auction Top Sellers—September 11th 


